Dear Authors, 

The reviews for your manuscript came in very different, and presented challenges for you in terms of rewriting and addressing specific concerns.  Referee #1 advised acceptance of the manuscript subject to major revisions, but was overall quite positive in terms of the manuscript. Referee #2 advised rejection of the manuscript, based on concerns regarding the validity of the model used and its applicability. Here are my comments on specific points raised by both reviewers: 

1/ the abstract and introduction were somewhat redundant. This has now been addressed in a satisfying manner.
2/ the method to determine the propagation speed was not clearly explained. This has now been addressed too in a new appendix. 

3/ the link between microscopic contact law parameters and macroscopic mechanism parameters is missing. This point is now clearly addressed in Fig.2 and by the addition of corresponding descriptions in the manuscript. 

4/ a parametric study with dimensionless numbers was advised. The authors describe that they followed this approach initially, without any breakthrough because of the complexity of the processes involved. They also now include the results of the parametric study explicitly in the conclusion. This appears satisfactory also. 

5/ there was clear confusion in terms of the comparison with field PST. Significant modifications were carried out on the manuscript to address this issue. 

6/ the motivations behind the particular numerical setup are not clear: this was a recurring concern of reviewer #2 throughout his comments. I believe the authors clearly made the case for this setup, and further described why the PST setup is valid in this case. I am myself not convinced by the reviewer comments that the authors did not anchor their analysis in the ongoing literature about avalanche problems. Given the considerable and satisfactory changes made to the manuscript to try and clarify the misunderstandings, and the willingness of the authors to address the strong concerns of the reviewer without adopting a confrontational tone, I am inclined to consider these changes sufficient. 

7/ the meaningfulness of the numerical sensitivity study is called into question: this is not something I myself agree with, and reviewer #1 is not in agreement either. 

8/ in terms of discretization and size effects, I believe the reviewers did address this issue, which could have been a significant problem for the validity of the overall model. 

9/ the issue of whether bulk density only was the target for numerical validation of the model was also addressed in a satisfactory manner. 

10/ Figure 12 did have issues with the scaling. This proved to be quite unfortunate, because I believe this anchored referee #2's opinion on the validity of the numerical method. This having now been addressed, 

I believe it would modify the review significantly. The authors identified this issue, and fixed it, and acknowledge the difficulty this created for reviewer #2
In light of all these comments, I believe the manuscript has been significantly revised, and presents significant value to the Snow community so as to warrant its publication. The manuscript is now much clearer, and does not need further modifications in terms of the presentation quality. I am therefore pushing this manuscript for publication as is. I apologize for the considerable delay in making the final decision, due to some personal matters, and hope that my comments will shed light on how I came to this decision. 
Best regards, 

Eric Larour

